
 
 

Decision Notice 
 

Community Governance Review for Little Ponton 

and Stroxton 2024 

 
NOTICE is hereby given that South Kesteven District Council (“the Council”), in accordance 

with the provisions of the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 2007 

(“the Act”), has undertaken a Community Governance Review of certain parishes in its area.  

 

The Council has now decided to what extent it will give effect to the recommendations made 

in respect of the Community Governance Review which affected the parish of Little Ponton 

and Stroxton.  

 

The decision is that:  

 

1. The parish of Little Ponton and Stroxton should not be abolished. 

 

2. The name and boundary of Little Ponton and Stroxton should not be altered. 

 

3. The parish of Little Ponton and Stroxton should continue to have its own parish 

council. 

 

4. No changes be made to the electoral arrangements that apply to Little Ponton and 

Stroxton. 

 

Reasons for the decision 

 

The reason for the recommendations is local preference based upon the outcome of the 

public consultation.  

 

 

Date of publication: 19 July 2024 

Graham Watts 

Monitoring Officer 

South Kesteven District Council 


